MINUTES

College Executive Council • February 10, 2009
San Diego Miramar College

Present: Darrel Harrison, Sandi Trevisan, Joyce Allen, Peter Fong, Adela Jacobson, Craig Wilde, Sam Shooshtary, Susan Schwarz, Daphne Figueroa

A.  Approval of Agenda 

Approved.

B.  Approval of Previous Minutes

Approved.
C.  Guests

Ken Gonzalez, Kathy Burke

Dr. Ken Gonzalez (from USD) is providing assistance with the accreditation process, SLOAC and program review for student services programs.  

D. REPORTS

1) Academic Senate (Harrison)

Hsieh and Wilde attended last meeting to share budget information. Senate passed sustainability resolution, discussed mission statement. 
2) Classified Senate (Shooshtary) 

Hsieh attended the meeting and provided a budget review.  Classified Senate is dealing with morale issues.
3) Associated Students 
No report.
4) Chancellor’s Cabinet 
No report.

5.  District Governance Council 
No report.
6.  District Strategic Plan Committee  

No report.

7.  District Budget Committee (Harrison)
No change in State budget situation.  Still working on the need to make approximately $500,000 in permanent cuts.  District is looking at class schedule production and mailing as possible areas for budget savings.  CEC discussed extensively. Harrison suggested summer may be a good opportunity to try elimination or reduction in class schedule mailing.  District PIO was tasked by Budget Committee to research potential cost savings and resulting impact.  CEC shared frustration over need to cut more from Miramar, which is already “bare bones.”    

8.  District SLOAC Committee (Fong)
All Student Services departments are working on their comprehensive program review using the Instructional program template. Dr. Gonzalez is reviewing all Student Services areas to assure compliance, measurability and accurate support data.  Administrative Services is also working on program review, developing a customized template.   Harrison heard the City and Mesa SLO software was purchased by the district with IELM funds “off the top” of the budget, which would mean Miramar’s share of funds was reduced at college-level IELM distribution.  

9.  District Accreditation Committee (Fong)
College accreditation efforts need greater support and participation.  Harrison suggested instead of seeking additional committee membership, individual names could be provided to Standard Committee chairs for interviews, where needed, and then listed as “contributors” in the report.  Classified expressed concern that they had no time to do additional work. 
E.  NEW BUSINESS
i.  Budget Saving Areas Under Review 2008-2009, 2009-1010 (Wilde)

District is fine tuning areas to review for savings.  All areas of discretionary funds are included. Instruction is bare bones at Miramar.  Jacobson said that student services will be needed on any day that classes are offered on campus.  Shooshtary added there would be consequences to the classified staff if the district moved to a 4/10 work week (shift differentials, hourly).  Harrison said we need a document showing where we are.  College should investigate the IELM share that Miramar may be owed in the district SLO software purchase.  Miramar has a history of effective budget cuts, while other colleges did not do their share at the time; now it is unfair to ask  Miramar to carry such a heavy burden.  Miramar is different – cutting more now will affect the instructional program, sending students to other colleges.  He reminded CEC the requested cuts are permanent. 

ii.  Trustee Advisory Council Report on Cultural Competency and Diversity 

Tabled.
F.  OLD BUSINESS
i. 2009-2010 Prioritized New Classified Position Needs List (Fong)

Working with recommendations from their respective managers, Miramar VPs identified and prioritized a classified position “wish list” based on compliance and safety issues.  Classified Senate expressed concerns that the list was reordered without classified staff input. 
ii. New Mailroom Hours (Wilde) 

Wilde is investigating cost for a coded entry system.  Allen said there was no advance notification regarding the Saturday hours change.  Wilde will look into that. 

G.  Announcements
Jacobson reported the scholarship program has moved from Student Affairs to the Financial Aid Office and that the fee deferment process will now be handled in Student Affairs. She also noted Student Affairs is working on commencement, the Board of Trustees site meeting, and preparing for the Categorical Programs Site Visit scheduled for March 4-5.

The next Miramar College JETS men’s basketball game is Saturday, Feb. 14 at 5 p.m. at Palomar College.

Trevisan
2/11/2009
